Office of the Board of Directors

P.O. Box 626, Benton City, WA 99320

509-588-4396 

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
November 2, 2020
The Benton Irrigation District’s (BID), Board of Directors (BOD) meeting was held at the District office on Highland Road in Benton City, WA beginning at 8 am.
In Attendance: Chairman Robert Buoy, Director Tyler Wilson, Director Jeff Tarr, Operations Manager Ed Mitchell, Office Manager Dianne Andrews. 
Visitors: none
1. October 26, 2020 Meeting Minutes.
A motion was made to approve. All in favor. Approved.
2. Operation/Maintenance Vouchers:

	Warrant 2020-2
	$27,467.05

	Voucher – Elan
	$1,569.38

	
	

	
	

	
	

	Total
	$29,036.43


Motion to approve the above-referenced warrants and voucher, all in favor. Approved. 
3.  Administrative Report:
· 2021 Budget review: presented a $2 increase option and a no increase option. While maintaining the current rates will be tight for 2021, we anticipate savings in 2022. Board agreed to maintain current rates and look at an increase in 2022 if necessary.  Will also look into leasing water to raise revenue again. 

· Board of Equalization meeting next month.  Meeting set for December 8 at 2 pm. No major changes so far this year.  
3. Maintenance Report:
· Seitz: Big D’s owner called and discovered we should have been called several times already by the Project Manager.  PM called shortly thereafter and will set up a meeting for next week. Ed will stay on top of them during work to ensure our standards are met and project proceeds.

· River Pump Station: everything is sealed up and will start cleaning tomorrow.  Gate 1 & 2 are getting packed with weeds. Plan is to try opening another valve next year to increase flow and see if it stays cleaner. 
4. Executive Session: none
Director Tyler Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting, all in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15 am.
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